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State

About 6:00 p.m. this evening, the Senate Transportation Committee approved on a vote of 9-0 AB 712 with the following amendments:

· Provide that the bill shall not alter or adversely affect the current funding priorities, project schedules and related plans etc. of the LACMTA, and that the Expo project is the first priority for funding and development and require that the Expo project must be under construction before commencing the Gold Line extension project.

· Delete the language authorizing Gold Line Authority to accept federal funding and add that the LACMTA is the designated recipient of all federal funds and shall be the sole agency named in any federal funding grant agreement related to the project. 

· Keep current Blue/Gold Line Authority Board structure but allow for the seat currently held by the city of South Pasadena to be filled with a member appointed by the San Gabriel Valley Council of Governments.  All the parties were encouraged to work out this last amendment.  Senator Scott offered to attempt to mediate a compromise.
If you have questions concerning the State Brief please contact Government Relations Manger for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer, at (213) 922-4145.

